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Dear Director Walker, 

 

 

As an employee of REI Store 46 in Concord, California and a passionate advocate for our nation's natural

resources, I am writing to express my strong support for enhanced protections for old growth trees under the

National Old Growth Amendment (NOGA). These ancient forests are not only invaluable to our environment but

are also an essential part of the outdoor experiences that REI members and employees cherish.

 

 

At REI, our mission is to inspire, educate, and outfit for a lifetime of outdoor adventure and stewardship. We

believe that preserving our old growth forests aligns with this mission and is essential for future generations to

enjoy the same opportunities for exploration and discovery that we do today.

 

 

 

As you know, old growth forests play a critical role in maintaining biodiversity, sequestering carbon, and

preserving water quality. They provide habitat for rare and endangered species, some of which are found

nowhere else in the world. Protecting these trees is crucial to mitigating the impacts of climate change and

ensuring the resilience of our ecosystems.

 

 

I am concerned with several key aspects of the NOGA in its form. Unless major changes are implemented, the

NOGA may actually result in weaker protections for mature and old-growth forests and in some cases facilitate

increased logging. As written, the NOGA[rsquo]s exemptions for prohibitions on cutting old growth are overly

broad and provide forest managers with too much discretion. The definitions set forth in the amendment also

allow managers to do the bare minimum in preserving old growth.

 

 

 

The Forest Service[rsquo]s attempt to proactively manage forests to prevent catastrophic wildfire, particularly in

the west, is well-intentioned. But providing broad authority to cut old trees to save protect them from wildfire is

counterproductive, especially when considering that old-growth trees are particularly resilient to fire. Active forest

management is a necessary practice in many cases, but certain old-growth forests are able to thrive without

human intervention.

 

 

 

Finally, the NOGA lacks clear guidance on how to effectively manage and protect mature forests to facilitate the



recruitment of future old-growth. Without a strong framework for conserving mature trees, much of the work to

protect old-growth forests could be in vain. 

 

 

In order to address these issues, the Forest Service should make the following changes to the National Old

Growth Amendment:

 

1. Strengthen protections for old growth trees by narrowing exemptions and limiting scenarios that allow for tree

cutting.

2. Develop and implement a framework for conserving mature growth trees in order to recruit future old growth

forests.

3. Increase resources for monitoring old growth forests and ensure strict enforcement of protections to prevent

illegal activities and ensure compliance with the amendment[rsquo]s directives and objectives.

 

 

Taking these steps will not only protect our old growth forests but also demonstrate a commitment to preserving

our natural heritage for future generations. REI employees and members alike are deeply invested in the health

of our public lands, and we stand ready to support the U.S. Forest Service in this critical endeavor.

 

 

These forests are incredibly important to the health of our nation and the next generation! I worked in an old

growth forest at Camp Wolfeboro in the Stanislaus National Forest for 6 years. We have leased the land from the

Forest Service since 1938 and have always viewed ourselves as stewards of the valley. The way the scouts (and

adults!) light up and their imaginations expand as they explore the woods is magical. Old growth forests are a

truly unique and rapidly shrinking wonder. When they have been my home, they protected and comforted me.

They have nurtured our souls for thousands of years and given host to a massive array of diverse and native

wildlife. And when they are gone, they[rsquo]re gone forever. Please help us in protecting a little bit of our

world[rsquo]s beautiful history.

 

 

Thank you for your consideration and for your work on this important issue. I look forward to seeing the U.S.

Forest Service take decisive action to protect our nation's old growth forests.

 

 

 

Sincerely,

 

Allison Hansen


